

SAN JUAN COUNTY COMMISSION

Bruce B. Adams - Chairman Rebecca M. Benally - Vice-Chair Phil Lyman - Commissioner Kelly Pehrson - Administrator

sanjuancounty.org

Commissioner Thad LeVar Commissioner David Clark Commissioner Jordan White Utah Public Service Commission Heber M. Wells Building 160 East 300 South Salt Lake City, UT 84111

September 19, 2017

Dear Commissioners:

We are writing on behalf of San Juan County to express support for the service area expansion proposed by Ticaboo Utility Improvement District ("TUID") that seeks to include portions of San Juan County in TUID's electrical service area.

The areas included in TUID's proposed expansion are located immediately adjacent to Lake Powell along San Juan County's western boundary. As you know, this is a very remote area and lack of infrastructure—especially electrical infrastructure—is a serious impediment to any development in the area. We support this proposed service area expansion and hope that it will make electrical service more readily available within the area.

Please let us know if San Juan County can assist with this proceeding in any way.

Sincerely,

San Juan County Commission

Bruce Adams, Chair

Rebecca Benally